










































































Report to:       David Genereux, Town Administrator 
 
From:     Rachelle Cloutier, COA Director 
 
Date:  August 27, 2020 
 
Re:  Council on Aging Report of activities for July 
   
The staff met and it was decided to start programs outside.  We will be offering two programs of exercise 
starting in August. Bill Moore continues to bring a lot of wonderful food products to our facility which is then 
distributed to seniors throughout our town.  Sharon continues to come with fresh eggs on a weekly basis and 
the Johnson farm has come with vegetables that are now ready to be picked.  This has been such a tremendous 
generosity to our seniors.  A lot of the food is brought over to our senior housing.  We are sending our Horizon 
to all seniors who come to the center so we can let them know what is being offered and to keep them in touch  
 
We continue to speak to individuals who need us by phone.  The phones have been especially busy for us at 
this time with our seniors wondering when our center will open again.  Nancy and Genevieve continue to be 
busy answering phone calls, writing cards to various individuals, counseling individuals over the phone, 
assisting with medical equipment such as canes, bath/shower benches, etc. She has donated medical products 
to individuals in need. She has individuals to the food pantry. Nancy has provided visits when needed. We 
speak with families who have concerns about their elder parents, care placement, etc. We have some seniors 
who are experiencing depression because of a close one with health problems, a death and it has been a 
blessing to them to have someone here at the center they can call.  
 
WRTA continues to provide rides to our local seniors.  They have provided us with a great deal of PPE’s for 
the bus drivers as well as for us at the center.  
 
Meals on Wheels program continues to see increases in demand.  
 
Morgan Emery and her family still come to the center to take care of the mound as well as take care of the 
elevated garden filled with tomato plants.   
 
Weather permitting we are still planning an outdoor hot dog cookout in August.  Again, providing that all 
requirements of safety are maintained.  
 
Met with our Town Administrator and the Department of Public Health to provide us with guidelines if in fact 
we have a picnic.  
 
Nancy Lamb wrote out all of the precautionary measures that needed to take place in order for us to have this 
much needed time with our seniors.  Tickets are selling for $2 per person in order to make certain that they 
attend.    
 
Wrote a letter to Walmart asking for items for our picnic.  Receive notification they would help in any way 
they could.  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 


